



# National Wildfire Coordinating Group National Aerial Supervision Standardization Unit

---

## MEETING MINUTES

**DATE:** September 6, 2022

### ATTENDEES:

Chris Tipton, Chair, USFS, (Y)  
Skyler Dalton, Co-Chair, BLM, (N)  
Maria Valerio, NAFRI, USFS, (Y)  
Josh Mathiesen, AITS Lead, USFS, (Y)  
RJ Estes, AITS Co-Lead, USFS, (N)  
Ivan Smith, AITS, BLM (Y)  
Mike Savage, LPIL Lead, USFS, (N)  
Paul Lenmark, LPIL Co-Lead, BLM, (N)  
Jack Marvin, ATGS Lead, USFS, (N)  
Dan Zajanc, ATGS Co-Lead, BLM, (N)  
Shawn Walters, HLCO Lead, USFS, (N)  
Luke Abell, HLCO Co-Lead, USFS, (Y)  
Chris Jurasek, ATGS CalFire, (Y)  
Walter Bunt, Program Manager, USFS (Y)  
Jed Johns, Program Manager, BLM (Y)  
Trevor Pollock, Planning, Primary, BLM, (Y)

### COMMENTS

### AGENDA ITEMS

**Topic:** NASTA Planning Meeting

**Presenter:** Chris Tipton

**Discussion/Considerations:**

- Planning meeting has been scheduled for September 22<sup>nd</sup>.

**Decision:**

---

**Topic:** PMS 505

**Presenter:** Chris Tipton

**Discussion/Considerations:**

- Reviewed the SAS edits, change requests 1-19
- Proposal to add change request #20 to the 2023 SAS
  - Change of wording to table 1



## National Wildfire Coordinating Group

# National Aerial Supervision Standardization Unit

---

- The change request was not sent to the working groups and should not be in the next version of the SAS. That is what the change tracker is for, all groups need to review and discuss prior to IASS submission.
- Will be removed from the SAS and sent to WG for discussion. NASSU chair will discuss with the WG.
- Need to polish #20 and try to push through for the 2023 SAS, due out late Oct-Nov
- Should we solicit input from the UAS community?

### Decision:

- The table is policy, should be able to handle at the IASS level. The Working Groups should be informed but decisions will not be made at the WG level
- 

## DATE, TIME, AND LOCATION OF NEXT MEETING

Date: October 4, 2022

Time: 10:30 MST

Location: TEAMS